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Tuesday 15 October 2019 Term 4 Week 1 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

TERM 4 

Friday 18 October  Stage 1 Cinderella Excursion 

Week 3   2020 Kindy Orientation Begins 

Tuesday 3 December Year 6 Orientation - Kingscliff HS, 

Thursday 12 December Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

 
PBL Winners Week 1 

 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 

Welcome back to Term 4. 

I am looking forward to a great term, although it is the last term 
at Primary school for our Year 6 students. I’m sure Kingscliff  
Public School has given the Year 6 students many amazing  
memories over the past 7 years and I look forward to celebrating 
their last presentation day and their Year 6 Farewell as well. You 
are all amazing students that I know will go off to do great things 
with your life. 
 

This term is busy, as we wind down to the end of the year. I  
encourage all families to make sure they have liked the Kingscliff 
Public School Facebook page, so you can be kept up to date with 
the latest information. 
 

We still don’t have dates for the school build yet but have had a 
few meetings and we hope to be in our pop up school by early 
next year. Once we know more, we will let you know. 
 

Please don’t forget to complete the “Tell them From Me Survey” 
which finishes soon. We would love feedback from as many  
parents and Carers as possible.  
 

Please go to: nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps19 
 
Belinda Mirana 
Relieving Principal 

 

Nude Lunchboxes 

 

 

In the last three weeks of Term 3 we introduced Nude  
Lunchboxes on a Monday. The response was amazing, we reduced 
our waste by over 85% on these days and the students were 
excited about taking responsibility for the rubbish they pro-
duced. We are also seeing Nude Lunchboxes becoming more 
prevalent on other days. 
Due to this incredible success we will be continuing Nude 
Lunchbox Mondays into Term 4, with a view to making this 
school policy in the future. 
 

Every Monday will be a Nude Lunchbox day and we encourage all 
students to participate by bringing in a lunch with no wrappers. 

Thank you to all the parents, carers and students who have  
supported this change and reduced their waste. Small changes 
can make a big difference! 
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Learn to Surf     

An Expression of interest has gone home to 
stage 3 students about a learn to surf program being offered 
on Wednesdays for 6 weeks. There is a limit of 80 places and 
will be strictly on a ‘first in, first served’ basis. Forms need to 
be returned to the office by Thursday 17 October. 

Spare Shorts 

We urgently require spare small shorts for the office to lend 
to students when toileting accidents occur.  If you have any 
spare second-hand shorts that could be donated, please  
forward to the School Office. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

KPS WasteWise Program Parent Survey 
 

This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and 
caregivers on Kingscliff Public School’s future  

WasteWise program.  Sustainability is an important issue and at 
Kingscliff Public School we have been exploring ways in which we 

could move our school towards a more sustainable future. The 
Wastewise School programs purpose is to educate our students 
and community about recycling and minimising waste to landfill. 

This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and 
caregivers on Kingscliff Public School’s future WasteWise program. 

 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WGNMNKF 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Monday 8:30-9:30 & Wednesday 8:30-9:30 

ONLY 

 
Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 

TTFM (Tell Them From Me) Survey 

The Tell Them From Me Survey is a complete evaluation system 
for measuring student engagement, well-being, classroom  
climate, and other factors known to affect learning outcomes. 
Information is captured from students, parents and teachers to 
inform school policy and practice. 

We surveyed students from Years 4 – 6 earlier this year and 
now it is the parents/carers turn to give us valuable feedback. 

To do this you need to type the web address below into your 
internet browser on your computer, ipad, tablet or mobile phone: 

www.nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps19 

You will then get a series of questions to answer, which should 
take you about 15 mins.  Thank you for engaging in our School’s 
planning process. 

*COLOUR RUN UPDATE** 

Current total raised to date is 

$8000 

Huge congratulations to 4L who won 
the prize for having the most  
students profiles created with 100% 
of the class with profiles, they will 
receive a mufti/ice block day soon. 
 

Please encourage your child to go online and create a profile, 
we are hoping for every student to have a profile, so far only 
1/2 the school has profiles. 

Important Dates 

Fundraising Starts:  Monday 23rd September 2019 

Fundraising Closes:  Friday 8th November 201 9 

Colour Run EVENT:  Friday 1 3th December 201 9 (more  
information about the event will be provided later in Term 4) 

School Spectacular Lamington Drive 
 
Our Schools Spectacular dancers are running a lamington drive to help with 
the cost of their excursion. 
 

Order your soft, delicious Lamingtons today. Ask your friends and family if 
they would like some! 
 

Just $7 for half a dozen—Lamingtons sourced from Casino bakery 
 

Orders need to be to the school office by 3pm on Wednesday 30th October. 
Pick up date for the lamingtons will be after 2pm on the 8th November from 

the office. Schools Spectacular Tickets 
Schools Spectacular 2019 tickets are 

ON SALE!  
To book tickets go to: 

 
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/

show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WGNMNKF
http://www.nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps19
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHLSPEC19
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VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED  
for Uniform Shop 

 
Monday & Wednesday  8:30 - 9:30am 
Please call Mel on 02 6674 1467 

CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 
helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 

on 0266 741 467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 17 October 

 Kylie & Nadia 

Thursday 24 October 

Kylie 

Friday 18 October 

 Shae, Trish & Cath 

Friday 25 October 

Deb, Shae, Trish & Cath 

KIMP NEWS 
 
KIMP News 
Welcome back everyone, I hope you all had a great break and 
are refreshed and ready for a wonderful final term for 2019. 
We have had lots of wonderful performances so far this year 
and are looking forward to making the most of the rest of the 
year, especially before we lose our fabulous Year 6 KIMP  
musicians! 
  
Everyone should have a KIMP timetable now, if you haven't yet 
seen one at home please email me and I'll make sure I get one 
to you. Rehearsals are on the same mornings with the only 
change being a slightly earlier start for Senior Band on  
Tuesdays at 7.30am. There are now over 50 students in Senior 
Band (WHOO HOO!) so it is a big job to set up and pack up so 
the earlier start will help give us enough actual rehearsal time. 
I know the early mornings are a big ask in a busy family  
household so I really appreciate the effort you all make to get 
to rehearsals on time. 
  
Diary dates...so far we have the following performances 
planned..with more to come! 
 

Week 3 Kindy Orientation - Senior Band playing Tuesday, Big 
Band Friday 
 

Week 7 Dreamworld - Senior Band Wed 27th Nov - parent 
helpers needed! 
 

Week 8 FEROS Wommin Bay Big Band Tues, Night Markets Big 
Band Friday 6th Dec 6pm 
 

Week 9 Awards Days - Intermediate Band, Senior Band , Big 
Band 
  
Now is the time to get back into a practice routine at 
home...remember even the keenest student will still need  
parental support, encouragement, bribery (!) to practice. It's 
being consistent which will make all the difference - to both 
their progress and ongoing enjoyment. Thank you so much for 
the support at home! 

  
Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au


 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 

YOUR ADVERTISMENT COULD 

APPEAR HERE 

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CONTACT 

THE SCHOOL OFFICE 

02 66741 467 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Hastings Point 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


